KING COUNTY

CONSERVATION FUTURES CITIZENS COMMITTEE

March 30, 2007
The Honorable Ron Sims

King County Executive

Bank of America Tower
701 Fifth Avenue, Suite 3210
Seattle, Washington  98104

Dear Executive Sims:

The Conservation Futures Citizens Advisory Committee is pleased to forward the annual Conservation Futures project progress report, which we are directed to do annually by King County Ordinance 14714.  The report contains our review of the progress of uncompleted open space acquisition projects that are two or more years old, including our recommendations on whether to extend or abandon those projects, and in a few cases to modify their scopes.  

In our review we have considered how each of these open space acquisition projects can best meet its original preservation goals.  In most cases, the jurisdictions have made good progress with often-complicated negotiations and the projects that have a good likelihood of completion this year should be extended.  In a handful of cases the applicants have recommended that the projects should be abandoned due to a lack of success in their negotiations, and we have concurred with those recommendations.   Overall, we are satisfied with progress, but we will be closely watching the follow-through of the agencies whose projects have been recommended for extensions this year.  
The Conservation Futures Citizens Committee members would again like to thank King County's elected officials and staff for their ongoing support and efforts to preserve our region's natural resources. I am happy to meet with you or staff if you would like to discuss these recommendations. I may be reached at (425) 788-2304 or by e-mail at tlavender@worldnet.att.net. 
Sincerely Yours, 

Terry Lavender, Chair

KING COUNTY CONSERVATION FUTURES 

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Enclosure

cc/enc.:
Honorable Larry Gossett, Chair, King County Council 

Honorable Larry Phillips, Chair, King County Council Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee 

Metropolitan King County Council


Pam Bissonnette, Director, King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, King County Water 



and Land Resources Division 

